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STATE OF WASHINGTON

OFFICE OF FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT

RFQQ NO. 24-800 – OII National Polygraphy Testing
AMENDMENT NO. 2
RESPONSE TO BIDDER QUESTIONS
October 27, 2024
This Answer to Bidders’ Questions may only explain or clarify some aspect that is already addressed in the RFQQ.  But some of the answers may also supplement or change what was previously stated in the RFQQ or in an exhibit.  

Therefore, it is important that bidders review all questions and answers, and not just those which they may have submitted.

Question 1:
How often will travel be required?
ANSWER:   This is dependent on your business model.  We anticipate anywhere from 5 to 30 candidates per year from outside Washington state who will need to have polygraphs. Travel should be kept to a minimum for both the polygraph testing administrator and the candidate taking the exam. 
Question 2:
What does “nationwide” coverage specifically entail (e.g., all states, major metropolitan areas, or remote locations?

ANSWER:   Not knowing where each candidate resides it is not known where service will be needed.  Likely major metropolitan areas in each state.
Question 3:
Is the contractor responsible for providing polygraph equipment, or will it be supplied?
ANSWER:   Contractor to supply polygraph equipment.
Question 4:
Does the government provide a specific report format, or is the contractor expected to provide format?

ANSWER:    The Contractor will be expected to provide their standard report format.

Question 5:
How many examinations are expected to be conducted annually?  

ANSWER:   Estimating 5 to 30.
Question 6:
Will each examination require peer review?

ANSWER:   No.
